LEONIA RECREATION COMMISSION

MINUTES FOR THE MEETING OF

May 21, 2019 
Chairperson Abouaf called the meeting to order at 7:32 p.m, duly 

publicized, and in accordance with the Sunshine Law in the Leonia Recreation Center.
PRESENT:
- Chairperson Jon Abouaf, Commissioner Jared Lee,  Commissioner Todd Gelayder, Commissioner Paul Springob,  Commissioner Erica Chace, Superintendent Barbara Davidson, Program Director Sean Krakower
ABSENT:

- Commissioner Marilyn Mulato, Commissioner Anthony Vassallo, Commissioner Jason Klein, Councilman Makroulakis.
MINUTES:
March 19, 2019 Minutes, and April 23, 2019 Minutes will be tabled until the June meeting.  No Quorum.

FINANCIALS
Senior Financials were presented for April 2019.  Motion to approve, Commissioner Springob.  Seconded by Commissioner Lee.  Approved.

PUBLIC PORTION
CORRESPONDENCE   
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Swim Club Committee:  Superintendent Davidson reported the pool would be open on time for Memorial Day Weekend and Orientation was held that evening.
Program and Fees Committee:  Director Krakower reported on the fact that both Softball teams are undefeated and Tee ball is doing well.  Summer Camp is ready for opening and the orientation for staff would be May 29th. 
Report for Boosters:  No Report.  
Council Makroulakis Liaison Report:  No Report.
RESOLUTIONS:  
Borough Resolution to Hire 2019 Pool Staff - Motion by Commissioner Chace, second by Commissioner Gelayder.  Approved.
OLD BUSINESS

· Building Supervisor was discussed and a proposal for Administrative Assistant David Torres would be presented in July for approval by Commissioners to go to the Mayor and Council.
· Discussion ensued regarding the stump located in the large Wood Park Playground.  Was asked to speak with the JIF to see if this was an issue and how to deal with it.

· Presentation of Thomas Metzdorf's proposal to fix and replace doors in Recreation Center.   Approved to move ahead with proposal. 

· Senior Center Update:  Furniture is waiting to be delivered and the kitchen is not quite completed.

· Use of Fields by PPL:  The concept of charging a fee for PPL to use the fields would be discussed for 2020, since their budget had already been determined for 2019.

NEW BUSINESS:
· The internet for Sylvan is being completed with Verizon.  Internet for Wood park has been completed and waiting for the delivery of the Smart locks. 
· May Parks Walk.
· The camera upgrade for the recreation system was discussed. It was decided that it would be tabled until after the Capital Budget is approved.

PUBLIC PORTION
At 8:24 pm. a motion was made by Commissioner Springob to adjourn, second by Commissioner Lee.  Approved. 

